
 

Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula 
Council Meeting Highlights 

November 25, 2024 
 
The following is a summary of the proceedings of the Special Council Meeting held on 
November 25, 2024: 

 
• Council received a report from the Treasurer regarding 2025 Municipal 

Community Funding Requests.  
• Presentations were conducted by 19 organizations whose requests exceeded 

$500.  
• Council reviewed request from organizations for funding requests of $500 or less 

and in-kind requests for the waiving of rental fees for Municipal facilities.  
• A report from the Treasurer will be presented to Council on December 9, 2024, 

regarding the Community Funding Requests.  
• It was noted that further deliberations surrounding the 2025 request will be 

conducted at the December 9, 2024, Council Meeting.  
 
The following is a summary of the proceedings of the Regular Council Meeting held on 
November 25, 2024: 

• Council approved the minutes of the Council Meeting held on November 12, 
2024, and the minutes of the Special Council Meetings held on November 20, 
2024.  

• A Public Meeting was held regarding the 2025 Fees and Charges By-law. 
• A Public Meeting was held regarding Zoning By-law Amendment File No. Z-

2024-063 (Loney). 
• Council received a delegation from the Bruce Peninsula Family Centre regarding 

a request for the construction of a new exterior access door within the childcare 
centre. 

• Council received a delegation from John Rodgers, representing the Bruce 
Peninsula Biosphere Association, regarding the Stokes River. 

• Council authorized staff to enter the active bidding process for the procurement 
of a used 1996 Cat 816F Landfill Compactor. 



• Council received a report from the Public Works Manager regarding the 
2024/2025 Winter Control Handbook. 

• Council received a report from the Fire Chief regarding the 2025 Emergency 
Plans.  

• Council received a report from the Deputy Clerk regarding the Short-term 
Accommodation Licensing Program, - 2024 Review.  

o It was noted that the report will be placed on Let’s Talk NBP for a period of 
30 days commencing November 26, 2024. 

• Council received a report from the Chief Administrative Officer regarding Block 
62 Plan 3M-199. 

• Council received a report from the Chief Administrative Officer regarding an 
additional staffing complement request.  

• Council approved the October 8, 2024, minutes of the Museum Committee.  
• Council received the approved Accounts Payable Voucher for October 2024, in 

the amount of $2,981,748.73. 
• Council received several items of correspondence as information.  
• Council approved four By-laws, a By-law to authorize a Winter Service 

Agreement with the Bruce Peninsula National Park, a Zoning By-law 
Amendment, and a Confirmatory By-law. 

• Council deferred A By-law to adopt a Sale of Unopened Road Allowance and 
original Shore Road Allowance Policy. 

• Following Closed Session, Deputy Mayor Anderson advised that the Council 
approved the minutes of November 20, 2024, closed session meeting and 
Council provided the CAO direction with regards to personnel and Ontario Land 
Tribunal hearing discussions. 
 

Council Meeting Highlights are provided in this format for convenience only and are 
not approved Council Meeting Minutes. For a more detailed description of the 
meeting, please view Council Meeting Minutes on our municipal website. For more 
information, please contact Cathy Addison, Clerk, at clerk@northernbruce.ca  

http://www.northbrucepeninsula.ca/
mailto:clerk@northernbruce.ca

	Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula
	Council Meeting Highlights
	November 25, 2024

